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At the Annual Parish Meeting in April I was not in attendance for various 
reasons, so our report was not presented to the Parish Council.  I prom-
ised the report would be included herein, so it is in its entirety, so we all 
know where we are. 
 

May 8th passed by with wonderful commemorations around the Country 
and especially in London.  70 odd Centenarian service members were in 
attendance, and the BBC did its usual programs superbly.  Shame it wasn’t 
a Public Holiday as the 50th was…  The Pub Pie and Mash was great and I 
hope well supported as we had to eave a little early. 
 

The evenings concert from Horseguards was fantastic. The next event to 
finish the War, is VJ Day on 15 August. 
 

Harry Channon had a lovely 100th birthday party for friends and family in 
the Hall, and he gave a wonderful speech, and it was an incredible after-
noon, and an honour to be invited.  My family and I have known Harry 
and Lucy since they arrived at Honeysuckle Cottage, entering into village 
activity very quickly after being drafted into the Pantomime, Harry contin-
uing on stage for many years, and Lucy creating wonderful costumes for 
us all.  
 

I should have said he was a Centenarian not a Centurion in my last Editorial! 
 

Talaton Talk helps us all to see up to date data for events and functions, 
and The Calendar runs parallel with it as most events are publicised here 
as well. 
 
Simon Spencer 
simons@talatoncalendar.com 
Editor 

Next issue is 10
th

 June ‘25 

Aug/Sept issue is 10
th

 July ‘25 
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Editorial 

mailto:simons@talatoncalendar.com


Email: arnie@talatoncalendar.com (Text copy) - Tel : 01404 47566 

Email simons@talatoncalendar.com (Editorial & Advertising) - Tel : 07973 653758 

Talaton Calendar Contact us 
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Information 

Talaton Neighbourhood Watch Contacts. 
See our page on the parish website for terms of reference, 

recent appeals and lots of useful web links. 
 

Farm co-ordinator:  Anywhere across Talaton Parish 
 

Andrea Down    Tel: 01404 823042 
 

Central: Talaton Inn to Harris Farm, up to The Forge House and back to the Inn: 
 

Jan/Andy May    Tel: 01404 822526  \  talatonnhw@gmail.com 
 

Woodmans Orchard and Orchard Hill:  
 

Sandra Deacon    Tel: 01404 822300 
 

West end: Stoney Court to Lower Westcott Farm: 
 

Jan/Andy May    Tel: 01404 822526  \  talatonnhw@gmail.com 
 

The Moor Talaton House to Laurel Cottage:  
 

Chris Harwood    Tel: 07709 080439 
 

Newtown: Moorhayes Court to Railway Cottages: 
 

Helen/John Reeves   Tel 07501 172012  \  NewtownNHwatch@gmail.com  
 

Lashbrook Road, Rydon Farm to Ivy Cottages: 
 

Sarah/Laurence Wood Tel    Tel: 07756 957452 
 

Talewater Hill farm to river Tale:  
 

Sarah/Laurence Wood   Tel: 07756 957452 
 

Escot Beacon Cottages to Fairmile:  
 

Carol & Mike Needham   Email: tnhw.escot@yahoo.com 
 

Larkbeare: Beacon Cross to Larkbeare Grange: 
 

Julia & Charlie Hutchings   Tel: 07762 574915 



TALATON PARISH COUNCIL 
 

Please find below the list of names and telephone numbers of your current Parish Coun-
cillors for Talaton. Should you have matters to raise please feel free to contact one of 
them. You are also reminded that the first part of any Parish Council Meeting is an open 
forum for all residents to air their views. 
 
Christine McIntyre (Parish Clerk) 01404 814128\clerk.talatonpc@outlook.com 
Patricia Lenehan (Chairman) 07816 452083\Chair.talatonpc@outlook.com 
Gerri Hawkins (Vice Chairman) 01404 822267\Gerrihawkins.talatonpc@gmail.com 
Andrew Peters   07855 452695\andrewpeters.talatonpc@gmail.com 
Karen Walker     \karenwalker.talatonpc@gmail.com 
David Hirt    07484706989\davidhirt6@gmail.com 
Richard Bos    01404 822556\richardbos.talatonpc@outlook.com 
Sarah Wood     07756 957452\sarahwood.talatonpc@outlook.com 
 

EDDC for Tale Vale Ward 
Richard Jefferies    richard.jefferies@eastdevon.gov.uk  
 

Devon County Councillor - for Whimple & Blackdown 
Iain Chubb    01297 35468/07932 459595\iain.chubb@devon.gov.uk 
 

MP for Honiton and Sidmouth  
Richard Foord   020 7 219 8349\richard.foord.mp@parliament.uk 
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The Parish Hall Café 
 

On Tuesday Mornings 10-12.  Look out for the sign-
board outside the Hall to see if it is on…. 
 

Come and support us.  Its very pleasant and very 
easy, with nice coffee and lovely cake!  
 

Aid of Parish Hall funds 

mailto:clerk.talatonpc@outlook.com
mailto:davidhirt6@gmail.com
mailto:richard.foord.mp@parliament.uk
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St James the Great 

Talaton Toddlers 
Parents and Babies Get Together 

Either within the Church in the North Aisle Room 
or if weather permits OUTSIDE on the Church Green 
bring your own chair and drink but wherever we are  

cake is provided 
 Fridays 6th and 20th June 2025  

10.30am – 12noon 
Join us in friendship 

RSVP 01404 822482 email: peppiashaw@gmail.com 

Services for June 
8th June Morning Worship 10am  -  followed by refreshments 

15th June Morning Worship 10am  -  followed by refreshments 

23rd June Holy Communion 10am  -  followed by refreshments 

29th June Mission Community service  -  details in porch 

 
All the services at the other churches in the Benefice are displayed 
in the notice board in our church porch 
 

Midweek Coffee Morning 
 
Our next get together will be on 

 

  Wednesday 11th June 

 

In the North Aisle Room from 10.30am until noon.  

 

Come and join us for non-stop chat, coffee, cake, biscuits and good 

company. 

All welcome 
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100th Birthday 
 

My hundredth birthday is just a memory now, but what a happy one, 
spent in the company of so many family and friends.  I send my 
thanks to all of you who gave such generous gifts and beautiful cards. 
 

I must make special mention of the knitting group.  I never dreamed I 
would see myself standing and painting on top of a pillar box. 
Talaton is such a great community.  We are fortunate to be surrounded 
by so much friendship and love.  Thank you. 
 

Harry Channon 

Many thanks also to The Pig at Combe, Radway Cinema- Sidmouth & the lovely indi-
viduals who kindly donated prizes.  Enjoy the sunshine everyone! 

Lyndsey (Volunteer: FORCE Community Fundraiser)  
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Tel: 01404 823550  Mobile: 07880 797613  www.sidvalleytreesurgery.co.uk 



Car, Light Commercial, Servicing, 
Pre-MOT’s, Bodywork. 

2 Silverleigh 
Talaton 
Exeter 
EX5 2RB 
01404 822784 

Talewater Works 
Talaton 
Exeter 

EX5 2RT 
01404 851043 
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The next meeting of the Talaton Gar-
den Club (formally the Produce Asso-
ciation) is on the 2nd  of  June and is a 
visit to Weston House Sidmouth 
starting at 7pm.  This is an NGS gar-
den with all sorts of different areas, 
from a beautiful woodland with mag-
nificent specimen trees and shrubs, 

to a well-established wildlife meadow and a thriving pond.  A fabulous 
summerhouse at the top of the garden is a nice place to sit and contem-
plate with a cuppa and cake.  There is a tropical greenhouse and a new 
cutting garden.   
 
The owners have worked hard to welcome a greater diversity of wildlife 
into the garden and are always looking for new ideas for different habitats 
and methods of gardening to encourage bees and butterflies!   More info 
at https://ngs.org.uk/gardens/weston-house-ex10/    
 
Email Alan Franklin alanfranklin55@gmail.com  if you are interested in 
attending so that transport can be arranged.  Numbers are limited to 25. 
 
Our visit to Sand Farmhouse in May, was such a good evening.  Don’t 
miss the chance to join us in June. 
 
The remaining program is:- 

Mon 2nd June Garden visit – Weston House, Sidmouth 

Mon 7th July  Garden social at Moor Cottage 

Sat 2nd August  Produce Show 

Mon 4th August  No meeting 

Mon 1st September Wonderful winter flowering interest – Caradoc Day 

Mon 6th October Gardeners Question time 

Fri 31st October Pumpkin Competition 

Mon 3rd November  AGM with speaker 

https://ngs.org.uk/gardens/weston-house-ex10/
mailto:alanfranklin55@gmail.com
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Talaton Garden Club \ Talaton Parish Hall 100 Club 

The cost for the Monday meetings will be £2.50 apart from the 
AGM which is free.  All meetings will be in the Parish Hall, apart 
for the Garden visits, with proceedings starting at 7.30pm so  
please arrive in good time. Meetings will conclude with tea/coffee 
and cake. 
 
Jobs for June 
 
Weed, water, mulch!  Feed tomato plants when the first fruit sets 
and pinch out their side shoots.  If you leave these shoots then en-
ergy will be diverted into them rather than your crop of fruits.  Of 
course there are always exceptions to rules - don’t pinch any side 
shoots off your Otter Tumbler tom.  Tumblers work better for you, 
as little bush shaped plants. 
 
Mid summer’s day should be the time to stop cutting asparagus, 
give it some well-deserved food and let the shoots grow and flour-
ish until they go brown in the autumn.  This will give them a chance 
to make food for themselves and hopefully give you a good crop in 
2026. 
 
If you haven’t already done it, build supports for climbing beans 
and……. keep sowing quick growing salad crops such as radish.  
They are delicious fresh from the garden.  Dead head flowering 
plants to promote the production of more flowers. 
 
Don’t forget to tend some of your crops and flowers so that they are 
ready for our Annual Show on the 2nd August!  More about the 
show in next month’s Calendar. 
 
A BIG THANK YOU To all those who so gener-
ously donated such good plants  and pots to our 
stall and of course to all those who came to buy!  
We raised £175 for club funds. 

 

Happy gardening 
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Help to shape better places across South East Devon 
 

South East Devon Wildlife wants to hear from visitors to the area on how they use 
and enjoy the spaces they help to care for. Your experiences and perspectives are 
vital in helping enhance how these areas are managed and protected. 
 

If you have recently visited the Pebblebed Heaths National Nature Reserve, explored 
the Exe Estuary, enjoyed Dawlish Warren, visited Dawlish Countryside Park or ven-
tured to Ridgetop Park, please take the time to share details of your visit. 
 

South East Devon Wildlife works to protect internationally important nature reserves 
for future generations. You can find out more and complete the survey at https://
bit.ly/SEDW-survey. 

Annual Parish Meeting Report from  
The Talaton Calendar 

 
The Calendar goes out 10 months of each year in print, and in digital format where 
it is arranged.  It is linked to the Parish Hall, and Parish Councils websites.   
 
After a difficult past 18 months, when the Calendar was losing money through rising 
costs, we are now coming back to liquidity, with the support of the Parish Council, 
and other benefactors, plus increasing advertising rates which had remained static 
for some time. 
 
So now our print costs are covered by the income we have, and provided this does 
not diminish we should be stable, for the time being.  We are investing in a new lap-
top for Arnie our compiler, but hoping the software we use continues to be valid 
and usable as Windows 12 approaches.  I am hoping, but not promising the second 
advertising rate increase this Autumn, may not yet realise.  Watch this space! 
 
We have a wonderful band of deliverers across the Village for the paper copies, and 
mostly the copies are in letterboxes during the last weekend of the month.  Our 
thanks go to them. 
 
Don’t forget, Arnie and I are not a closed shop.  If there is anyone out there who 
would like to take over, do please let us get chatting.  We are not getting younger, 
and it could be time for a change as we have been doing this for many years….! 
 
Simon Spencer 
Editor Talaton Calendar 
simons@talatoncalendar.com 

https://bit.ly/SEDW-survey
https://bit.ly/SEDW-survey
mailto:simons@talatoncalendar.com
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Talaton Parish Council Report 

Recycling Centre 

The Bowd, Sidmouth 

Summer 

(Apr  -  Sept) 

Winter 

(Oct  -  Mar) 

Monday  -  Friday 9:00  -  5:00 9:00  -  4:30 

Saturday & Sunday 10:00  -  6:00 10:00  -  4:30 

Open all year round (Except Christmas Day, Boxing Day & New Year’s Day) 

The Parish Council meeting took place on 14th 
May which was taking place after the Calendar 
deadline due to circumstances beyond the PC`s 
control so there will be a double report in the 
next edition. 
 
Best Wishes 
Chris McIntyre 
 
Mrs Christine McIntyre 
CILCA and FCILEx (Retired) 
Clerk- Talaton Parish Council 
Telephone 01404 814128 
https://www.talatonparishcouncil.co.uk/ 

https://www.talatonparishcouncil.co.uk/
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TALATON PARISH COUNCIL 
25/26 MEETINGS* 

 
(ALL MEETINGS ARE HELD AT TALATON PARISH HALL AND 

COMMENCE AT 7.30PM UNLESS ADVISED TO THE CONTRARY) 

 
4 JUNE 
2 JULY 

3 SEPTEMBER 
1 OCTOBER 

5 NOVEMBER 
3 DECEMBER 
7 JANUARY 26 
4 FEBRUARY 

4 MARCH 
1 APRIL 

 
INFORMAL DROP-INS  

 
26 JULY 2025; 25 OCT 2025;  31 JAN 2026 

 
10.30AM – 12 NOON 

 
to enable parishioners to chat to councillors  about any 

Parish related issues they may wish to raise 
*There may also be additional meetings held to those men-

tioned above, which will be advertised 
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Advertisements 

2024-2025 ADVERT CHARGES 
Do you want to advertise in the Calen-
dar? 
 
If so please contact the Editor 
 
Annual rates are; 
Quarter page    £72 
Half page   £120 
Whole page   £165 
 
Good value considering there are 280 
Monthly copies delivered free of 
charge through every letter box in the 
Parish. 
 
By advertising you are helping The 
Calendar to maintain its quality 
 
And Its service to the Community 
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01404 812233 

www.fairmilecattery.co.uk 

A Warm Welcome Awaits 

• Visit & appreciate both the 
superior facilities and the 
quality service we provide 
& see why our customers 
keep returning to us! 

 

• Don’t forget to keep your 
cat’s vaccinations up to 

date - check now! 
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Local Information 

Useful Phone Numbers 
 

Otter St Mary District Help Scheme    01404 813041 

The Coleridge Medical Centre     01404 814447 

Ottery St. Mary Hospital     01404 816000 

Hall Booking Secretary (Tanya Jones)    07584 318378 

Police (to report a crime – non urgent)    101 

Talaton Inn       01404 822214 

Talaton Community Shop & Post Office   01404 822084 

Parish Priest (Marc Kerslake)     01404 822525 

Bell Ringing (Chris Trimmer)    07786 113687 or 01404 850831 

Talaton Calendar Editor (Simon Spencer)   07973 653758 

Talaton Calendar Production (Arnie James)   07887 500779 

Talaton Community Shop  
& Post Office Opening Times 

 

Shop Post Office 
 

 OPEN         CLOSE     OPEN  CLOSE  

Mon 9.00  -  1.30         

Tues 9.00   -   6.00            

Wed 9.00  -  6.00     2.00  4.00   

Thurs 9.00   -   6.00            

Fri 9.00  -  6.00          

Sat 9.00   -   1.00            

Sun 10.00      12.00             

Talaton Calendar Contact us 

Email: arnie@talatoncalendar.com (Text copy) - Tel : 07887 500779 

Email: simons@talatoncalendar.com (Editorial & Advertising) - Tel : 07973 653758 
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News from Talaton Community Shop 



Talaton 
Community Shop 


